MSWHL – MEETING MINUTES – September 1, 2009
Annual Manager Meeting 
Meeting was called to order by President Ann Dobija at 7:10pm.
President Ann Dobija welcomed the managers to the meeting. There are 37 teams this year in the MSWHL including 3 new teams, Belle Tire (Adv), Foosa (Int I), and Chiefs (Rec I). 
Treasurer’s Report:  Joanne Lukasik reported that our balance is $1115.55.  League fees are due tonight. $150/team. $100 of that goes towards the Ruicci Cup held in March 2010.  If anyone would like more detail about the financial status of the league, please contact Joanne.    
Introduction of the MSWHL Board for the 2009-2010 Season: Ann Dobija, President (Cranks), Lisa Mello, Vice-President (Frozen Assets), Carol Schwanger, Vice-President (The Other Team), Carrie Sirola, MAHA Rep. (O’Leary Hawks), Joanne Lukasik, Treasurer (Stingrays). Absent: Sue McDowell, Secretary (Iron Maidens). 
Ann discussed the new changes for this season: 

· Mercy Rule: If within the last 5 minutes of a game there is a 6 goal differential, there will be a running clock. The new score sheets reflect this. Please make sure your score keepers know this before the game.
· Rostering new players to the league and player/team movement within divisions: We’ve seen a gradual increase in players moving down levels as well as many more advance skill players joining the league. In the past the BOD has been the decision maker for placement of these players. Due to negative feedback received as well as our desire to get the teams more involved in the league, the process for decision will now fall to the teams of the affected division.   
· Recently, the Board performed their pre-season duties by accepting and reviewing the league applications and player credentials forms submitted by each team.   Part of this process requires the player credentials to be checked against the current player eligibility rules and guidelines to ensure that the player is in the correct division.  Approximately 15 players across the 37 teams were in questioned.  The Board sent a communication to each of these teams indicating the player in question, the rules and guidelines in violation and the resolution as documented in the MSWHL Handbook.   With the negative feedback already being received, instead of the Board making the decision on the appeals, we strongly feel that it would be more appropriate for the teams within those divisions to determine the outcome.   The following are the high level steps on what will occur (again, we will provide further clarification once the updates to the MSWHL Handbook are completed):

· The Board will draft an email with preliminary information regarding the appeal and process

· The Board will send the preliminary information email with the attached appeals form to each team representative (i.e. manager or other appointed member) within the appropriate division
· Each team representative will review the appeal form, if more information is required they will:

· Contact the Board if questions or clarifications are required regarding the By-Laws and MSWHL Handbook Rules and Guidelines.   Please do not ask the Board any questions regarding how you should vote.

· Contact the team who submitted the appeals form if more information is required in order to reach a decision to base a vote on

· Leverage feedback from other members on your team to reach a vote (PLEASE  make sure that internal teams correspondence stays within the team – it is not necessary to copy the Board with those discussions)

·  The team who submitted the Appeals Form should:

· Be as through as possible when completing the Appeal Form so the team representatives have the information to base a decision and provide a vote

· Consider responding to questions by email from the team representatives so all teams are provided the information (i.e. copy all teams on your response)

· Team representatives will send their vote to Ann Dobija (adobija@aol.com). If your vote is NO, please add rationale for this decision.
· There is one vote per team for each appeal form

· The teams will have a 10 day time frame to respond

· The Board will consolidate the votes and send a formal email to the division with the results

· Once the votes are counted and the decision reached, the appeals form is closed out

The implementation of this process will occur immediately so we ask that all teams familiarize themselves with the process and address the emails ASAP when received.  We also ask that this process be viewed seriously being the outcome will have a direct impact to your division.

REMINDERS:

· USA Hockey rosters are due by Oct. 1 to Ann Dobija. In addition to your approved roster, the signed MSWHL Handbook acknowledgement form and an updated player credential form if there have been any changes to your team’s roster. 

· Goalie Sub List is available again this year. A borrowed goalie is to be used ONLY IN EXTREME CIRCUMSTANCES.  A team’s goaltender will not be allowed to “skate out” so the team can use a borrowed goalie to improve the number of skaters for the game.  This policy is to be used if a team only has one goaltender and that team’s only goaltender is unable to play because of illness, injury, family emergency or any other unforeseen emergency that prevents her participation.  A team shall not use a “Borrowed Goalie” in more than 25% of its games.  If extenuating circumstances exist, (i.e. prolonged injury to a team’s only goaltender), a team may petition the Board and asked that the 25% provision be waived.  If you have a goalie to add to the list, email Lisa Mello at ltmello@umich.edu
Ruicci Cup:

· Ruicci Cup will be March 18-21, 2010 this season. Host teams are The Other Team, Swarm, Puck n Chix.   
Division Directors and Statisticians need to be picked for each division. Division directors are expected to attend the monthly meetings and report back to the teams in their division. 
Division Statisticians need to update the stats at least once a month and send to Ann for posting to the webiste. There is a preferred form to use for keeping stats located on the website. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.
Lisa Mello

MSWHL Vice –President
